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During this Lenten season, do you yearn to feel the presence of 
God in your life for the next step in your journey?  Join us on 
Wednesday evenings beginning Ash Wednesday, March 2nd at 
7:00 p.m. through Lent as a different speaker brings the message 
each week, followed by communion. 
 
Pastor Jeff will set the stage as we receive ashes and come to 
God’s table to receive communion on Ash Wednesday.  Feed 
your body and soul by enjoying our West Lawn Wednesday 
meal, and then join us in the sanctuary for an inspiring Lenten 
message each week. (see this month’s Pastor’s message on page 
2 for more information.) 
 
Also, as we enter the season of Lent this year, we are blessed to 
have new paraments that adorn our communion table, lectern 
and pulpit.  The new purple paraments are given to our church in 
loving memory of Alma and Jim Jamison.  Thanks be to God!”  

Visit the men’s ministry section on our church app to register.  Breakfast [pancakes, sausage, egg & cheese 
casserole, potatoes, fresh fruit, and yogurt & granola], will be followed by a service project. 

Easter Basket Centerpieces 
On Sunday, March 20, West Lawn invites all 
families of children to make an Easter basket 
centerpiece for their homes. Following the 9:30 
AM Sunday School hour, join us in the 
Community Center to fill a special 
Longaberger basket with symbolic elements 
representing the Easter story. All materials and 
supplies will be provided.  
 
If you happen to have a source for live moss, 
mini terracotta pots, and small succulent plants, 
please let us know! Contact Kelly Rismiller if 
you can help with these requests - 
kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610-507-9141. 

mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
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JOURNEY OF A LIFETIME 
 

Life is a journey.  That’s no surprise to you!  Many, if not most of us, have seen how life can unfold in various 
chapters.  We grow up.  We prepare for our future.  We meet people, maybe marry, perhaps have children, and we 
make decisions!  Career decisions.  Family decisions.  Faith decisions. 
 
Our spiritual lives are a journey, as well.  On March 2nd we will begin a journey within our journey, if you will.  
March 2nd is Ash Wednesday, the first day of our annual Lenten Journey.  It marks the beginning of a time of 
spiritual preparation for believers to grow in discipleship.  Lent provides us with an intentional period for 
introspection and, hopefully, growth to become more like Jesus each day. 
 
We have tried to set the stage for such growth through our times together in worship.  We began this new year by 
talking about the Five Marks of Discipleship, based on John Wesley’s “Marks of a Methodist.”  In case you 
forgot, a disciple or follower of Jesus (1) loves God, (2) rejoices in God, (3) gives thanks, (4) prays constantly, 
and (5) loves others.  If you missed any of those messages, or simply want a refresher, you can find and listen to 
them on our website or app. 
 
Following our Five Marks of Discipleship, we spent February discussing how we, as believers, are to deal with 
our significant relationships: with God, with our Significant Other, with others, and with ourselves.  These two 
series, we hope, can help every believer to build a life on the solid foundation of life in God. 
 
Next up is our Lenten sermon series, A Jesus-Shaped Life! It is inspired by a “40 days” devotional book by pastor/
author Steve Cordle, founding pastor of Crossroads Church, which has 5 locations in the Pittsburgh area.  (Quotes 
below are from Steve Cordle.)  Through the 6 Sundays in Lent we will look at: 
 
March 6, MADE FOR THIS – “If you are a follower of Jesus, there is another force at work in your life – the 
power of the Holy Spirit.  He is shaping you into the image of Jesus!” 
 
March 13, THE OBEDIENCE OF JESUS – “We are all tempted to say, ‘I know a shortcut,’ to God’s directions in 
our lives.  There is a name for those shortcuts: sin.  And Jesus told us it doesn’t end well.  Rule-keeping is not 
God’s aim; transformation is his intent.” 
 
March 20, THE RELATIONSHIPS OF JESUS – “Becoming like Jesus means taking on some of his traits and 
characteristics.  There is one trait of Jesus that rises to the top of them all: love.  Christlikeness shows up as love.” 
 
March 27, THE COURAGE OF JESUS – “We might think our lives would be changed if we had more friends, 
more money, or less stress.  Transformation comes from changing our minds, not from changing our 
circumstances.  A Jesus-shaped life requires a Jesus-shaped mind.” 
 
April 3, THE JUSTICE OF JESUS – “Justice won’t be complete or perfect until Jesus returns.  We will always 
have to live with some unfairness and injustice until then.  That doesn’t mean we shrug our shoulders and accept 
it.  Love acts.” 
 
April 10 (Palm Sunday, THE MISSION OF JESUS – “If God created a poster, if might have a picture of people 
and read, ‘LOST: My prize creation.  Looks something like me; they wandered off and may look beaten up and 
hungry.’  Many people do not have a relationship with God – living as if he doesn’t exist.  Jesus is looking for his 
people, and we get to be part of the search party.” 
 
As my ministry here as the Lead Pastor at West Lawn draws to a close, I hope my time will be remembered for 
passionately encouraging God’s people to be, talk and act more like Jesus every day.  I hope you will join us in 
worship, in-person or online, EACH SUNDAY this Lenten season, as explore what it means to live a Jesus-
Shaped Life. 
 
Blessings to you wherever you are along the Journey, 
 

Pastor Jeff 
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Our spring blood drive for the Miller-Keystone Blood 
Center is scheduled for Thursday, March 31st in the 
Community Center.  The drive will be held from 1-7 
p.m. We were given 61 appointments to fill for the 
drive, and we currently have 25 donors registered. 
Please help us fill our remaining 36 appointments!  
 
There continues to be a devastating shortage of blood 
across the country as well as here in Berks County. 
These blood shortages can affect life-saving surgeries. 
Since the blood drive is being held during the Lenten 
season, perhaps individuals or some of our small groups 
would be willing to participate as a form of Lenten 
service.  
 
An appointment can be scheduled by contacting Eileen 
Williams at (610) 670-0591 or by going to 
www.giveapint.org and following the prompts beginning 
with "give blood." 

Thursday, March 31 from 1-7 PM 

God has created men to have incredible strength. But 
today’s culture has hijacked masculinity, distorting 
strength into passivity and abuse. 
 
In “Be a Godly Man,” a five-part video Bible study 
series, Pastor Joby Martin invites men to embrace 
God’s definition of masculinity and to step into His 
calling upon their lives to wield their strength on 
behalf of others. God has designed men to be 
protectors, providers, and defenders. When men act 
like men, everyone flourishes. 
 
This Lent you’re invited to join Pastor Chris and other 
men on Wednesdays, beginning March 9 thru April 6 
from 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm in room #202 of the 
Community Center. This is a video-based study… 
there is no homework or pre-reading necessary! Just 
show up, ready to talk about what it means to be a 
man following Jesus.  

What is DivorceCare? 

DivorceCare is a safe place where caring people come 
alongside you as you find healing from the pain of 
separation or divorce.  At this 13-week, video-based 
support group program, you’ll find helpful counsel to 
manage the emotional turmoil and practical tools for 
decision-making. 
 
Please join us on Wednesday evenings, beginning March 
16, from 6:00 – 8:00 in the Reiner Education Building, 
room 109.   

Contact the church office or Pastor Lisa for additional 
information. Childcare will be provided. 

ELEVATION WORSHIP EVENT 
Join your church family for worship on May 3 with 
Elevation Worship and Steve Furtick at the Santander 
Arena. West Lawn UMC has reserved 3 rows of 
middle-level seats in section 112. Tickets are $50 per 
person and includes transportation to and from the 
Santander Arena. Tickets are limited, so reserve yours 
today on our website, app or at the Welcome Center. 
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The United Methodist Women 
will gather on Tuesday, March 
15 at 11:30 a.m. in the  
HE-brews Café. As UMW 
celebrates 153 years of mission 
to women, children & youth, we 
will look at how we are to 
continue the vision begun by 
our foremothers. 
 
We had a very successful Day 
Apart on February 19th. Thanks 
to Deaconess Barbara Drake for 
sharing her story and the West 
Lawn women who shared about 
their mission involvement. 
 
All women are invited to join 
us. Bring your lunch and 
beverage as we look at ways we 
can put our faith unto action. 

Our next Inquirers’ Class 
will be offered on  
Saturday, April 30th at 
9:00 AM in the HE-Brews 
Cafe.  
 
If you would like to know 
more about West Lawn 
Church, The United  
Methodist Church, or are 

interested in uniting with this congregation, please call 
the church office to register and plan to attend this up-
coming class. 

Wednesday, March 9 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM  

Sunday, March 13 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM      

Wednesday, March 16 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

Sunday, March 20 - Easter Basket Making Event - 10:30 AM 

Wednesday, March 23 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

Sunday, March 27 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM    

Wednesday, March 30 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM 

Children & Family Ministries Programs in March 

Preschool Registration 
Registration for our West Lawn Preschool for the 2022-
2023 school year is now open. Sign up on our website or 
app or contact Preschool Director Elise Coakley for 
more information. 

Sunday School Teachers/Helpers Needed 
As our children's Sunday School classes continue to 
welcome more and more children, Family and Children's 
Ministry is seeking additional teachers and helpers on 
Sunday mornings. Contact Kelly at 610-507-9141. 
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Get Ready to Explore  
God’s Greatness at this Year’s  

“Monumental” Vacation Bible School! 
2022 VBS planning is already underway for this 
summer’s program! This year’s event will take place 
from MONDAY, June 6 through THURSDAY, June 9 
from 6:00-8:30 p.m. 
 
At “Monumental,” children will explore the vastness of 
God’s power and the depth of his love for each of them. 
You can expect a week full of faith discoveries, 
memorable music, and epic adventures that help kids 
encounter God’s power and love.  
 
If you enjoy cutting, gluing, painting and assembling, 
we’d love to have you help us start to build the creative 
elements to turn West Lawn UMC into a southwestern 
desert-themed environment! Some projects can be done 
at home, while others we’ll make onsite, behind the 
scenes. If you would like to join this Art Team, please 
contact Laurie Jentes at 856-495-6351, 
laurie@westlawnumc.org. 
 

In addition, we are also in need of supplies and materials for the various crafts and activities related to this year’s 
theme. We welcome donations of any of the below listed items. These items can be dropped off at the Church 
office or Welcome Center at any time between now and late May. Thank you! 

• Glue sticks 

• Paint stir sticks 

• Duct tape (all colors) 

• Colored play sand 

• White glue 

• Jump ropes 

• Glue dots 

• Green card stock 

• Green Bulletin Board paper 

• Green and Brown Poster board 

• Brown butcher block paper 

• Tissue paper – all colors 

• Pretend rattlesnakes 

• Large rocks 

• Sheets of white foam core 

Family Promise of Berks County is reaching out for 
help in restocking their hygiene pantry for the families 
and youth they serve. They can accept, and are always 
looking for, new: shampoo, conditioner, body wash, 
soap, toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, deodorant, 
dish detergent, wipes, cleaning spray, cleaning wipes, 
feminine products, diapers, laundry detergent and 
other items as well.  
 

Their Amazon wish list is can be found at the link below. If you would choose to order these items, they can be 
directly delivered to their office.  
 
If you have any questions or for more information, you please call the Family Promise office at 610 373-3323, 
ext.25. Thank you for your perpetual support! 
 
Amazon Wish List: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/LYD81NYLBDFW?ref_=wl_share 

• Southwestern blankets 

• 8 oz foam cups 

• Adhesive gem stickers 

• White paper plates 

• Straws that don’t bend 

• Masking tape 

• 3 oz. paper cups 

https://familypromiseofberks.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2891b03d6e5c24fa181132397&id=12ea23a6f7&e=e7f884081e
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Safe Haven Lighthouse 

Safe Haven Lighthouse is growing! We have 24 kids on our roster and 2 teen helpers. Each week the kids come full 
of energy and creativity. 
 
In February they decorated a piece of sheet music of Amazing Grace, the greatest love. They also made a  
Valentine’s Day card to share with someone. A few of the kids made a card for their schoolteacher, which I am 
sure were happily received. 
 
We have begun to learn the Books of the Bible. Miss Ruth is teaching us the Books using music to help remember 
them. We are teaming with Miss Kelly and Miss Laurie, who are teaching the Books of the Bible during Sunday 
School time, and they are sharing their ideas to help the kids remember the Books and where to find them in the 
Bible.  Miss Kathy has made bookmarkers for the kids with the Old Testament on one side and the New Testament 
on the other. We are also planning some field trips in the upcoming months which are always a fun time.  
 
We have been blessed to have Frank Paul as our bus driver. Each week he picks up the kids from Whitfield, along 
with his shotgun rider, Miss Bonnie.  
 
We appreciate your prayers in support of our ministry. 
In Christ’s service, 
 
Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller 



Page 7 Crossroads 



Page 8 
Invite, Embrace, Empower 

Ways to Financially Support  
Our Church Ministries  

 

EFT - Electronic Funds Transfer 

Go to the West Lawn website www.westlawnumc.org 

and click on the GIVE tab. Follow the prompts to give 

or set-up recurring gifts. 

 

WLUMC Smart Phone APP 

Go to your APP store and download the West Lawn 

UMC App. Click on the GIVING button and follow the 

prompts to setup. 

 

Bill Pay 

An easy process offered by most banks to establish re-

curring or one-time gifts to be sent by check directly 

from your bank, without sharing any banking infor-

mation with the church or a 3rd-party provider.  

 

Mail in your contribution to the church office. Be 

sure to designate your name and what the contribution 

is for. Send to: West Lawn United Methodist Church, 

15 Woodside Ave., West Lawn, PA   19609-1664 

 

And, of course, you can still give through the offering 

plate during Sunday worship. 

 
Thank you for your financial support of WLUMC! 

Grants to Assist In Defraying  
Higher Education Costs 

Investing in higher education for students is a pillar of 

our Wesleyan heritage and essential to our 

denomination and its local churches. Scholarships and 

grants especially are significant to our mission to 

develop educated, faithful and committed leaders—

leaders who know their church supports them in their 

aspirations for achievement and for rendering service 

to others. 

 

On April 25 the Education Society of the Eastern 

Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist 

Church will start accepting applications for grants to 

assist worthy individuals with defraying the cost of 

higher education for the 2022-2023 school year. The 

application form is available on the Conference 

website. It can be accessed as “Grants to Defray 

Higher Education Costs” at the following website 

address: http://www.epaumc.org/administration/

finance/higher-education-scholarships. 

 

All applications received in the Conference Office 

(between and including) April 25 to May 9 will be 

considered for a grant. Like last year, all applications 

will be considered.  Grant recipients who are qualified 

will be randomly selected.  

Women's Book Club will 
meet Wednesday, March 
9, at 7:00PM in room 109 
of the  
Education Building to dis-
cuss “The Wednesday Let-
ters” by  

Jason Wright. April's book will be “The Lost 
Girls in Paris” by Pam Jenoff.  
 
New readers always welcome! Come join the  
discussion! To be added to the email list or for  
information please contact Donna Barnhart at 
dmbhart2@gmail.com or 610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Ar-
ea Food Pantry dis-
tribution will be on 
March 18th from 
2:30-4:30PM in the 
WLUMC Communi-
ty Center. Pre-
registration is pre-

ferred and can be scheduled by calling 484-
525-0980.  Donations accepted weekdays in 
the church office. Thank you! 

http://www.westlawnumc.org
http://www.epaumc.org/administration/finance/higher-education-scholarships/
http://www.epaumc.org/administration/finance/higher-education-scholarships/
mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
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For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

umc.org  

 On Feb 11-13th a group of 24 students and adults spent the 
weekend at Pocono Plateau.  We had a great time playing, 
learning and snow tubing!    
 The theme for our weekend was Connect the Dots, and we 
focused on ways that we can connect our faith to our lives.  
Some of the ways we did this was through talking to God in 
prayer, listening to God through art and nature, by working & 
serving Pocono Plateau, and talking to others about God.   
 We also learned about how our faith grows through the 
friendships we have as well 
as the tough times in our 
lives.   
 One fun memory for all 
was crowding around one 
laptop while we watched the 
video presentation of our new 
Senior Pastor.  What an 
amazing way to be so far, yet 

so connected. -Trisha 

Confirmation Class 2022 
      

The 15 students in our 

Confirmation class are going to 

be headed out on a new type of 

Confirmation Retreat this winter.   

We are partnering with other 

churches that have traveled to 

Pocono Plateau with us in the 

past.  On March 4 & 5th we will 

be headed to St. John’s Ivyland 

UMC & Hopewell UMC, while 

on the 6th, they will be joining 

us here at West Lawn.  Pray for 

the approx. 45 students that will 

be gathering together for this 

weekend of faith development.   

March 2022   
(See App for times &details)  

3/2– WLW Youth Night 6-7:30 

3/4-6th–Confirmation Weekend 

3/6-  5-7pm Youth Group 

3/9– NO WLW 

3/13-9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 

           6-8pm Youth Group  

3/16– WLW Youth Night 6-7:30     

3/20– 9:30am Confirm. & 6/7 SS 

           6-8pm Youth Group  

3/23– WLW Youth Night  6-7:30 

3/27– 9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 

           6-8pm Youth Group  

COMING… 

HOLY WEEK EVENTS &  

Spring Work Parties 
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Tools for Ministry Set for  
March 5th on Zoom 

It’s time to open the proverbial tool box again to help 
build and repair church ministries—to fix what’s broken 
and improve what’s working. That requires leadership 
development and training more than anything else. 
  
So the Eastern PA Conference will sponsor its 2022 Tools 
for Ministry on Saturday, March 5, 9 AM to 12:30 
PM. Classes will be offered virtually on Zoom once 
again, out of an abundance of caution during the still-
surging COVID pandemic. 
 
Tools for Ministry is a half-day academy offering two 
sessions of diverse, dynamic learning for leaders. And it’s 
open to all laity and clergy. Skilled instructors will 
provide valuable information, wise insights and helpful 
resources. And some classes will be recorded and made 
available later to be viewed again or for the first time by 
those who want to learn more. 
 

For a list of workshop descriptions, visit 
https://www.epaumc.org/wp-content/
uploads/2022_ToolsForMinistry_Brochure.pdf 
 

To register, visit 
https://na.eventscloud.com/ereg/newreg.php?
eventid=652793& 

Emmaus Friends of God 
will be holding a worship 
service in the WLUMC 
Sanctuary on Saturday, 
March 26, 2022 at 9:30 
a.m. 
 
ALL ARE WELCOME TO 

ATTEND!! 
 
Marie Nuckles will be presiding and Pastor Terry 
Cooney will be discussing his Walk to Emmaus 
experience.  
 
Please join us if you have been on a Walk, or are 

interested in learning more. A time of fellowship will 

follow the service in the HE-Brews Café. 

Dear Church, 
I wish to thank you for the welcome 
bag which was delivered to me this 
week.  I found it very informative, and 
enjoyed the tasty bread! I welcome the 
opportunity to visit WLUMC and have 
done so for several weeks, and also 
have attended the Marriage Work-
shop.  I especially appreciate the beau-
tiful music which is presented by the 
organist and choir. Again, thank you 
and best wishes with the various minis-
tries.   
Blessings,  
Joe Purdin 

Now two  

teams 

forming! 

https://www.epaumc.org/wp-content/uploads/2022_ToolsForMinistry_Brochure.pdf
https://www.epaumc.org/wp-content/uploads/2022_ToolsForMinistry_Brochure.pdf
http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/p/?LinkId=255141
http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/p/?LinkId=255141
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If you are interested in scheduling a baptism or joining the church, please contact 

the church office at office@westlawnumc.org / 610-678-5611 or one of the pastors. 

Joanne Henny: A free ticket brought Joanne to West Lawn UMC for the annual Pork & Sauerkraut Dinner. She 
felt the warmth and welcoming atmosphere of the church and felt God’s spirit present in the many activities and 
through the people of the church. Although Joanne is a widow, she has a large family that keeps her busy.  
 
When the family gets together for football games it gets interesting! Joanne is an Eagles fan and so is son Brian. 
However, her other son Tom roots for the 49er’s just because his brother roots for the Eagles. Daughters Michelle 
and Marie both live in Delaware with their husbands, but Michelle is a Washington fan, while Marie is a Dallas 
fan. Joanne also has three grandchildren Olivia, Lincoln and Kolton. Besides family activities Joanne enjoys 
bowling, crochet, and walks with the Berks Community Strollers on Saturday mornings. Welcome Joanne! 

Bon jou Pastoral Staff, Missions Committee & Congregation at WLUMC, 
The staff and children at Divine Ministries in Hope for Haitian Children wanted to send 
their thanks for your continued, faithful support. [below]   
Your brother in Christ, Mark Gillette, TeamOne27; www.teamone27.org 

Dear West Lawn United Methodist Church, 
 

Thank you so much for the donation of scarves for 
the women and children. It is obvious that love was 
put into the creation of each scarf. Please know how 
much the scarves are appreciated by the families 
Hanna’s serves. 
 

“This is the day that the Lord has made; Let us  
rejoice and be glad in it.” -Psalm 118:24 
 

Sincerely,  Hanna’s Hope 

Dear West Lawn UMC, 
On behalf of the entire orphanage, I would like to sincerely thank you for your generous 
support. We are so lucky to have your support. Through your donation, we can  
continue towards our goals and secure the future of the kids. 
From 
Christo Jean, Marlullian Jean, Saint-Val Nerlie, Gueirre Dieuna, Marcuis Diewmerlie, 
Frazil Rolanda, Pierre Darline, Saintiche Schinaider, LaGuerre Modena. 

Dear Rev. Raffauf and  
Mr. Zeiner, 
Thank you for helping us 
when we needed it most.  
The use of your Community 
Center was critical to the 
success of our Souper Bowl 
event.  We are so apprecia-
tive for ALL that you do to 
support Opportunity House!  
Warmest regards, 
 
Kate Ally, Stacy Perck, & 
Mike 



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Jeff Raffauf 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 



Bryce Hall  
Rod Hannahoe  
Jaymeson Lapi  
Darryl McDonough  
Emily Witman  
Debbie Wyrick  
 
MARCH 29 
Joyce Mays  
Teagan McGrath  
Peyton McGrath  
Christine 
Orzechowski  
Larry Thomas  
Wesson Tornielli  
Marissa Wilczynski  
 
MARCH 30 
Fred Cutts  
John Donovan  
Cullin McGrath  
Grace Piscitelli  
Gabe Prutzer  
Jaylinn Rivera  
Ruth Stephens  
Lorene Szoke  
Anna Thomas  
Allison Westbrook  
Zachary Zeiders  
 
MARCH 31 
Jason Dutt  
Abby Kaikai  
Brickton Kopp  
Jean Matz  
Valerie Warmkessel  

Abby Warren  
 
MARCH 9 
Samantha Hetrich-
Scholar  
Holly Rhodes  
Britni Rodriguez  
Cecelia Walley  
 
MARCH 10 
Aidan Austin  
Robert Calkins  
Bradley Lacey  
Stuart McGregor  
Mark Weitzel  
 
MARCH 11 
Ryan Bohn  
J. Michael Eager  
Mary Hahn  
Colin McLean  
Judith O'Connor  
Dawson Rath  
Truman Zaborowski  
 
MARCH 12 
Doreen Adams  
Logan Bryan  
Aiden Gerhart  
Rachael Hague  
Cynthia Kann  
Kristen Swavely  
Linda Terrey-Knarr  
Trevor Woolwine  
 
MARCH 13 
Merritt Burkhart  
Chris Farrell  
Amanda Myers  
Donna Ulrich  
Donald Whitney  
Joanna Wise  
 
MARCH 14 
Amandon Carles  
Adriana Clipp  
Charlotte Hill  
Lanie Himmelberger  
Malcolm Mathies  
Kelly Pruitt  
Beth Stout  
Lisa Van Winkle  
 
MARCH 15 
Rhyan Borton  
Karen Hauck  
Daniel Hetrich  
Matthew Koehler  
Violet Marshall  
Chloe Marturano  
Rosianna Slifer  
Susie Standefer  
Susan Swavely  
Gary West  

 
MARCH 16 
Charles Chubb  
Linda Donovan  
Liam Easteadt  
Suzanne Gosch  
Billy Hetrich  
Jeff Hills  
Thomas Kauffman  
Lisa Klee  
Lisa McGarrigle  
Kathy Mextorf  
Michael Nigrelli  
Alice Petersheim  
Gavin Petersheim  
Debra Reaser  
Andrew Vicari  
Allie Wildman  
 
MARCH 17 
Gavin Kirlin  
Amya Marrero  
William Moser  
Shannarose Nigrelli  
Trisha Rabold  
Wendy Sweigart  
 
MARCH 18 
Amy Barnett  
Owen Easteadt  
Les Goss  
Rick Lapi  
Deborah Larkin  
Irene Zuber  
 
MARCH 19 
Adrianna Esterline  
Andrew Johns  
Jennifer Kofke  
Kandis Moser  
Michael Paolini  
Becca Schweitzer  
 
MARCH 20 
Kathryn Fleming  
Greg Hill  
Maryann Long  
Nicole Mathis  
Carter Young  
 
MARCH 21 
Morgan Baldwin  
Laura Hoag  
Ashleigh Kochel  
PJ Ladany  
Riley McCune  
Beverly Snyder  
 
MARCH 22 
Bernard 
Behrenshausen  
Olivia Conrow  
John Drumheller  
Luke Heilmann  

Jason Mellinger  
Lizzie Newton  
Scott Speece  
Sandy Sublette  
 
MARCH 23 
Brian Bucher  
Amy Dallas  
Lyla Daniels  
Everly Gilbert  
Michael Grace  
Annalyse Himmelberger 
Jordan Klee  
Donna Knauth  
Justin McGarrigle  
Christine Meister  
Amanda Mellinger  
Bob Myer  
Robert Rio  
Michael Romberger  
 
MARCH 24 
Jodi Detwiler  
Lois Drumheller  
Allison Hayick  
Brenda Mack  
Myah Marturano  
Todd Mays  
Ryland Muir  
Ofure Odiale  
Ian Quillman  
Robert Stiefel  
Betsy Woodall  
Robin Zell  
 
MARCH 25 
Tom Wertz  
 
MARCH 26 
Lucy Dietrich  
Kay Hawk  
Jameson Mays  
Ian Metzgar  
Jodi Scheib  
Cris Webb  
Jane White  
 
MARCH 27 
Beverly Connor  
Emily McGarrigle  
Nolan McMahon  
Valerie Schell  
David Weaver  
Joshua Weber  
Trey Yetter  
 
MARCH 28 
Madeline DeJesus  
Josh Dennis  
Jean Eisele* 
Konnor Farr  
Brian Gall  
Ari Giannotti  
Caitlin Gilbert  

*Jean Eisele 
The Highlands,  
Skilled Nursing 217B  
2000 Cambridge Ave. 
Wyomissing, PA 19610 
 
*Keith Golembiewski 
The Highlands,  
Apt. 292 
2000 Cambridge Ave. 
Wyomissing, PA 19610 

MARCH 1 
Lexi Burnham  
Bella Davis  
Bianca Gandi  
Ella Kahn  
 
MARCH 2 
Todd Daniels  
Diana Gaenzle  
Keith Golembiewski  
James Kieffer  
 
MARCH 3 
Richard Freeze  
Brady Hart  
Scott Heim  
Nathan Johnson  
Alex Penna  
Charlie Schucker  
Rory Sellgren  
Spencer Thenga  
 
MARCH 4 
Ruth Coleman  
Sean Devine  
Diane Marabella  
Linda Myers  
John Seifert  
Myron Terebecki  
Stacy Wentzel  
 
MARCH 5 
Robert Moorhatch  
Asa Wilson  
 
MARCH 6 
Lori Hills  
Justin Keel  
Elaina McGarrigle  
Melissa Rothenberger  
Dennis Smith  
Christopher VanCampen  
Nathan Wilczynski  
 
MARCH 7 
Michele Frear  
Dennis Mays  
Daniel McGuire  
Michelle Miller  
Noah Pasquale  
Brayden Richard  
Conner Schaner  
Debra Schneck  
Johanna Steudel  
Megan Wolf  
 
MARCH 8 
Brian Beddow  
Wynne Cloud  
Anna DePalma  
Ron Eby  
Scott Fisher  
Peter McGregor  
Micheal O'Leary  

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


